
Dodgeville Housing Authority (DHA) 
Minutes, April 12, 2023 

 
Present at Dodgeville City Hall: Commissioners Terry Edwards, Jeff Grayson, Jeff Thomas, John 
Ziehr and Tom DeVoss.  Present via Zoom:  Representing Allegiant Property Management, Cindy 
Knutson and Commissioner Patricia Rock.  Absent:  Commissioner Gretta Stilson. 
 
Chairman Edwards called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. Tom DeVoss made the motion, 
John Ziehr second, to approve the Certification of Public Notice and Agenda.  Motion passed 
unanimously. Jeff Grayson presented the minutes from the March 8, 2023 meeting. Tom DeVoss 
made the motion, Jeff Thomas second, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  
 
Cindy Knutson presented the financial report for March, 2023. Jeff Grayson made the motion, 
John Ziehr second, to approve the financials as presented. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Program Updates: 

• Cindy Knutson provided the Housing Choice Voucher program update.  DHA currently 
has 57 lease-ups, up two from the time of last month’s review.  There are 11 potential 
clients on the waiting list (with two due to get vouchers shortly) and two additional 
vouchers issued but not yet leased.  There are no additional briefings scheduled at the 
present time. 

• The DHA finance committee is in the process of seeking a “Request for Proposal” from 
qualified servicers for a three-year period starting November 1, 2023. 

 
The following was reviewed under Old Business: 
 

• Cindy informed the board that we should expect a multiple month request for funds from 
a port out in the city of Joliet.  We have not received a billing since November. 

• The board will review policies, the five-year plan, and the administrative plan at the May 
meeting. 

• A letter to landlords, gauging interest in an interest free loan or matching grant program 
for rental unit improvements, will be sent out by Allegiant before our next meeting. 

• Terry Edwards will confirm that Mayor Novak has obtained City Council approval for the 
renewal of a five-year term on the board for Jeff Thomas and one-year terms for Tom 
DeVoss and Patricia Rock. 

• Tom DeVoss made the motion, John Ziehr second, to approve paying monthly bank 
charges of $60 for positive pay fraud protection.  The fee includes $40 for check fraud 
protection and $20 for ACH fraud protection.  Motion passed unanimously. 

• Cindy Knutson confirmed that she has completed the 2022 Census of Governments, 
Survey of Local Government Finances reporting. 

• Cindy Knutson confirmed there has not yet been a voucher issued for the Foster Youth 
Initiative. 

• Cindy Knutson confirmed that the FASS-PH reporting was completed by the March 31, 
2023 due date. 

 
The next meeting of DHA will be held Wednesday, May 10, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. at Dodgeville City 
Hall, with a Zoom option available. There being no further business, Jeff Grayson made the 
motion, John Ziehr second, to adjourn the meeting at 10:37 a.m.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Terry Edwards, Acting Secretary 


